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Weekly Announcements, Updates, and Concerns 
June 8, 2025 

 

Visitors… 
Thank you for joining us today. We are happy to have you here. Please sign the guestbook 
located at the bell tower. Since you may be unfamiliar with us, below are some housekeeping 
items to help you find your way around:  

• Restrooms are located in the overflow room, in the new section by the office, and down 
the stairs from the new sections.  

• Brown offering envelopes are located in the pew backs and also on the cart by the 
bulletins. The offering plate is located on the cart. 

 
Thank You… 
I’m deeply grateful for all the birthday cards, warm wishes, and the beautiful flower. Your 
thoughtfulness truly made me feel loved and appreciated. 
Thank you from the bottom of my heart, 
Linda Pentz 
 
Volunteers Needed: Offering Counters… 
We are currently in need of volunteers to help count the weekly offering. With a few of our 
regular counters stepping back, we’re looking for a few new helping hands to ensure the 
load is shared fairly. Each volunteer typically serves just once a month, and the task takes 
about 20 minutes—occasionally a bit longer. If you’re willing to lend your time and assist 
with this important behind-the-scenes ministry, please contact the church office. 
Your help will make a meaningful difference! 
 
Help the Harvest of Hope Children This Summer! 
Harvest of Hope is excited to continue the tradition of providing chocolate milk as a special 
treat for the kids participating in our Summer Lunch Program. To help make this possible, 
we’ve set a fundraising goal of $600 by June 14th. If you’d like to contribute, please place 
your donation in an envelope marked “Chocolate Milk.” Thank you for your continued 
generosity and support in sharing joy with the children in our community! 
 
Summer Worship Schedule: June 1st – August 31st… 
Join us on Sunday mornings this summer for worship in two settings: 

• 8:30 AM Outdoor Service – Gather with us under the open sky as we worship in God’s 
creation. Bring a chair!  

• 10:30 AM Indoor Service – A traditional service held in the sanctuary. 
Please Note: On Sunday, June 22, we will have one combined service in celebration of 
Vacation Bible School. Details will be shared closer to the date.  
We look forward to worshiping with you this summer—come as you are, and bring a friend! 
 



Attention SPLATT Bus Trip Participants! 
If you’ve reserved a spot for the SPLATT Bus Trip to see Noah on July 16th, please note that 
payment is due TODAY, June 8th. 
The total cost is now $115, which covers: 

• Your ticket to the show 

• Round-trip transportation 

• A group lunch at Golden Corral (including drink and gratuity) 

Golden Corral has generously provided a group rate of $15 for the meal, which is now 
included in the total cost. 
To make a payment: 
Please give your payment to Bud Hamme and include a note specifying it’s for the SPLATT 
trip. Checks can be made out to Bud Hamme or St. Peter’s Lischey’s UCC. The bus will 
depart from the church at 9:30 AM on July 16th. After the show, we’ll enjoy a late lunch 
together at Golden Corral. 
 

   Vacation Bible School at St. Peter's Lischey's! 
Join us for an exciting week of fun, faith, and adventure at Vacation Bible School from June 

16th to June 20th, each evening from 6:00 PM to 8:15 PM at St. Peter’s Lischey’s Church! 

       This year's theme: "True North" 
Embark on the ultimate Alaskan adventure where the northern lights dance above towering 
mountains, rushing rivers, and shimmering glaciers. As kids journey across the tundra, 
they’ll discover how easy it is to lose their way in today’s wild and ever-changing world. But 
through it all, True North VBS points them to Jesus—the constant, faithful friend they can 
always trust. He is our guiding light. He is our True North. 

     Light supper served nightly from 5:30 PM to 6:00 PM 
Come early, grab a bite, and get ready for an evening filled with joy and discovery. 
This event is open to all— Bible Study will also be offered to the adults. We can’t wait to see 
you there! Bring your friends and let’s follow True North together! 

    St. Peter's Lischey's Church 

             June 16–20 

        5:30 PM supper | 6:00–8:15 PM VBS 
 
Thank you to our helpers this week:  Next week’s helpers are:  

  
Gathering Music Don Carl Blaine Breeden 
Acolyte Sierra Godfrey Ellie Kessler 
Greeters Joanne Hoffman & John Klinedinst Julie & Dick Myers 
Money Counters 
 

Carol Brown, Lois Nelson,  
& Darlene Miner 

Lisa Crisamore, Don Carl, 
& John Klinedinst 

Sound & Streaming Ryan & Pat McKowen Ryan McKowen & Don Carl 

 
 
 



Upcoming Events at Lischey’s Church… 

Monday, June 9th  7:00 PM Council Meeting 

Monday, June 16th  6:00 PM VBS begins 

Sunday, June 22nd  10:30 AM VBS Celebration and Church Picnic 

Wednesday, July 16th  9:30 AM 
Bus leaves for SPLATT bus trip to  
Sight & Sound 

 
Office Hours… 
The office will be open during the hours listed below. Doors will be locked for security; 
therefore, we ask that you call (717) 225-3932 to let us know you are coming. Staff will be 
there at the following times: 
 

Cathy Sherry, Pastor Tue/Wed 10:00 AM - Noon 
Nancy Cherry, Minister of Music Mon/Thur 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM 
Pat McKowen, Secretary Mon-Thur Noon – 2:00 PM 

 
Upcoming Birthdays (*Designates Over 80) 
June 08 Martin Myers June 12 Aspen Myers 
June 12 Kathryn Bathgate June 14 *Lois Nelson 
June 12 Michael Freed June 16 *Clair Kessler 

 
Our Response to God’s Love for Last Week was… 
Attendance 67- 21 Outside/ 43 Sanctuary/ 3YouTube  
   
Current Offering $1,260.00  
Loose Offering 20.00  
OCWM 10.00  
SPLATT Bus Trip 805.00  
Memorial Offering 40.00  
Harvest of Hope 85.00  
Harvest of Hope- Chocolate Milk 315.00  

Total $2,535.00  
 


